
Testimony on 2036, 68th Session  

Chairman Porter and Committee, my name is Phil Murphy representing the ND Soybean Growers 

Association.  We stand in support of 2036 as it represents the efforts of all parties involved during the 

interim process of the Water Drainage Committee and all agreed.  I submit this in case circumstances 

prevent me from showing up on time for your hearing.  The two conflicting sections of code had led to 

problems and inconsistencies.  Having attended all of those interim meetings, it is good to see this bill 

which merges said codes pass without dissension.  We at NDSGA thank you for your favorable 

consideration. 


